

31st January 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

I am writing to confirm that school will be open as normal tomorrow with all classes as expected.

As we move through the term, we have some events to notify you about. On Friday Year 1 to Year 6 will be at Church at 9.30 a.m. for school service. Year 4 will be leading the service. All are welcome to attend.

Next week on Wednesday from 6 p.m. till 7.30 p.m., there will be a Key Stage 2 disco tickets available from the office at £2.20 each. Also on the evening, there will be a tuck shop selling drinks and sweets.

Next week on Tuesday all the children will be taking part in activities to promote 'Safer Internet Day' which will include an assembly and age-appropriate activities.

Finally, on the 10<sup>th</sup> of February, it will be a toast day with children being able to purchase toast from the PTFA at 20 pence a slice.

As you are aware we did have an Ofsted school inspection last week for two days and the outcome will be published in due course. Whatever the result I would like to thank the vast majority of people who completed surveys or spoke to the inspector on those days. I did receive feedback and some comments shared which were really supportive of our school. The staff worked incredibly hard and I am very proud of their work over the visit. When the report is ready to publish I will share it with all of the St Andrew's Community.

Yours sincerely

Mr D W Hodgson







